
 

    

 
 

Town Hall, High Street, Corsham, Wiltshire SN13 0EZ 
 
Tel: 01249 702130         Email: towncouncil@corsham.gov.uk        www.corsham.gov.uk 

 
20 January 2022 
 
To: All Members of the Property and Amenities Committee: Councillors S Abbott, H Belcher,      

A Brown, A Crockford, T Ellis, N Farmer, J Roberton, T Smith and A White. 
  

All other Members of the Council for information. 
 
Dear Councillor 
 
An informal meeting of the Property and Amenities Committee will be held online via MS 
Teams on Wednesday 26 January 2022 commencing at 7.30pm. To take part in the meeting, 
click here or email dmartin@corsham.gov.uk for joining instructions.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
David J Martin 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE 
 
Press and Public – To observe the meeting online, please click here or email 
dmartin@corsham.gov.uk for instructions.  
 

AGENDA 
1. Apologies. 

 
2. Declarations of Interest. 

 
To receive any Declaration(s) of Interest under Corsham Town Council’s Code of Conduct 
issued in accordance with the Localism Act 2011. 
 

3. Matters Arising from the Notes of the Property and Amenities Committee meeting held 
remotely on 24 November 2021 – for information only. 
 

4. Public Realm Update (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 24 November 2021 – Agenda 
Item 4): To receive an update on the public consultation which took place in December 
2021 and on next steps for the project. The results of the consultation along with an 
overview of results is attached – for information. 

 

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MmE0YTIyMGItMGFlNy00N2I3LTg5NWEtYmY4N2ZkODhiODVk%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2272394fea-7731-4739-98f1-43ec4b9cf727%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%220de3eb48-b6e1-4572-85c9-51da462966d3%22%7d
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5. Park Lane Workshop (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 24 November 2021 – Agenda 
Item 5):  To receive an update on the project to construct a new workshop – for 
information. 

 
6. Play Area Consultations: To consider consultation responses from two surveys concerning 

the future management of play areas at Katherine Park and Potley/Pockeridge (copies 
attached). At both locations the Town Council had planned to close the smaller play areas 
and concentrate investment at the two larger areas. The Committee is asked to make a 
decision on whether the Town Council should adhere to this approach in light of the 
results of the consultation – for consideration. 

 
7. Update on Community Area Transport Group Issues (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 

24 November 2021 – Agenda Item 6):  To receive an update on the CATG meeting held 
on 12 January 2022– for information. 

 
8. Requests for Highway Improvements and Traffic Surveys (Notes of the Informal P&A 

Meeting 24 November 2021 – Agenda Item 9): To consider whether to support the 
following requests: 

 
i. Lane’s End, Gastard (copy attached). Request for parking restriction. 
 

ii. Pickwick (copy attached). Request for pavement between the entrance to Field 
Houses and the entrance to Woodlands. 

 
iii. Lacock Road, Corsham (copy attached). Request for a 30mph limit as far as 

Ladbrook Lane. 
 

iv. Pound Pill, Corsham (copy attached). Request for wider pavements, pedestrian 
crossing, improved street lighting and a reduction in the speed limit. 

 
v. Lypiatt Road (copy attached). Request to reduce the speed limit. 

 
vi. Station Road (copy attached). Request for residents’ parking. 

 

9. Waiting Restriction Requests (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 24 November 2021 – 
Agenda Item 10):  To consider one new WR1 Form (copy attached) relating to Hatton 
Way– for consideration. 
 

10. Speeding in Gastard (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 29 September 2021 – Agenda 
Item 5): To receive an update on efforts to tackle speeding in Gastard using physical 
measures, enforcement, sharing data with the Police, the purchase of an Auto 
Speedwatch camera and education – for information. 

 
11. Update on the Speed Indicator Devices (Notes of the Informal P&A Meeting 24 November 

2021 – Agenda Item 12): To receive an update on the deployment, siting and information 
gathered from the Speed Indicator Devices – for information. 

 
 

 


